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POLICY:  Information contained in a patient’s medical record may be requested from or released to another agency upon the written authorization from the patient.  

PURPOSE:  To establish guidelines for release of patient information contained in medical records.

PROCEDURES:  
Requesting medical records: To facilitate continuity of care, The CARE Clinic may request copies of a patient’s medical records from a previous healthcare provider or agency.  

1. The need for copies of a medical record will be identified by a volunteer provider and relayed to The CARE Clinic’s Clinical Director.

2. The Clinical Director, or her designee, will obtain the patient’s written authorization for release of medical records.

3. The release request will be mailed or faxed to the agency/provider identified on the form.

4. Copies of medical records received will be entered into The CARE Clinic’s medical record for the patient upon receipt.

Releasing medical records:  Patients may request the release of information contained in their CARE Clinic medical record for continuity of care reasons, disability claims, or pending legal action.

1. The patient will submit a request for release of information to The CARE Clinic.  If the request is from a representative for the patient, such as a law firm, written authorization from the patient must be obtained before the information will be released.  

2. The CARE Clinic will make copies of the information requested and mail, fax or deliver the records to the appropriate place.

3. A copy of the request will be filed in the patient’s medical record along with a notation of the date the records were released.

4. Records released for continuity of care purposes to the patient, another provider, the Health Department, or the jail will be copied at no charge.

5. The North Carolina General Statutes § 90-411, which became effective on August 28, 1997, limits the amount you may charge for searching, handling, copying and mailing medical records for the purposes of Social Security disability claims to no more than seventy-five cents per page for the first 25 pages, fifty cents per page for pages 26 through 100, and twenty-five cents for each page in excess of 100 pages, provided the provider may impose a minimum fee of up to $10.00, inclusive of copying costs.  

In accordance with this law, The CARE Clinic will submit an invoice to lawyers’ offices and the Disability Determinations office for costs associated with copying any medical records requested.

a) For records containing 15 pages or less, an invoice for $15.00 will be sent in accordance with the Disability Determinations office routinely reimbursement for copying medical records.  

b) For records containing 16 pages or more, an invoice will be prepared charging $.75 per page for up to 25 pages.  In the rare instances records contain more than 25 pages, an invoice will be prepared according to the following rate schedule:

a. $.75 per page for up to 25 pages

b. $.50 per page for pages 26 though 100

c. $.25 per page for each page in excess of 100 pages
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